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OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL
117 WEST DUVAL STREET, SUITE 425
4TH FLOOR, CITY HALL

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA  32202

904-630-1377  

Jacksonville Waterways Commission – Sports Subcommittee 
Meeting Minutes
January 10, 2017
10:30 a.m.

Location: City Council Conference  Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street
In attendance:  Commissioners Jim Love (Chair), Jill Haskell, Ralph Hodges, Marshall Adkison
Also:  Council President Lori Boyer; Jessica Matthews – Legislative Services Division; Paige Johnston - Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division; Jessica Baker – Mayor’s Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 10:30 a.m.
Chairman Love convened the meeting and the attendees identified themselves for the record. 
Minutes
The minutes of the December 13, 2016 committee meeting were approved as distributed.

Sydney Harbour presentation
Mr. Love made a presentation about his visit to Sydney, Australia and discussed the tremendous activity taking place in and around Sydney Harbour. The harbor is a beehive of activity with an extensive regularly scheduled ferry service, harbor history and dinner cruises, charter boats, jetboats and other water-related activities.  Heather Surface of St. Johns River Taxi described the various tours her company provides on the river, ranging from history tours in association the Museum of Science of History to ecotours, Jacksonville Zoo tours and sunset cruises. There are plans for a museum tour to link the MOSH, Cummer Museum and Museum of Contemporary Art downtown. Downtown parking for river cruise access is an issue – options are limited and use of some facilities is apparently done on an informal basis. Cruises from the river out to the open ocean for whale watching and dolphin watching are possibilities. Jacksonville used to have several dinner cruise boats, but they are no longer in operation. Pub and restaurant cruises are a possibility. Shopping cruises would be more difficult to pull off since relatively few shops are near water access; a new dock at Post Street (on the City’s FIND grant application list) would offer walking-distance access to the Five Points area.
Dave Herrell, Sports and Entertainment Officer, talked about the international television exposure of the P1 powerboat races over the last 4 years and the youth sailing regatta held last fall in conjunction with the Florida Yacht Club. He believes there is more the City can do to emphasize the river to attract tourism when the City determines what it wants its future to look like. There is value and opportunity in attracting more events and leveraging greater tourism impact from existing events. The Office of Sports and Entertainment works cooperatively with Visit Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Sports Council, the Tourist Development Council, and other partners to attract and support events and tourism. Jill Haskell recommended that the City increase its support for the Poker Run that usually occurs the same weekend in early June as the powerboat races; the events could be mutually supportive. Buddy Haskell said that the Jacksonville Boat Show has completely filled the Prime Osborn Convention Center and can only expand by finding additional facilities such as the Jacksonville Landing docks, which would require transportation (preferably with City or JTA financial support) to ferry show attendees from the convention center to the Landing. Boater Skip Day is another popular event with boaters that exists totally without government support; the Jacksonville Marine Association and the Poker Run provide financial support but could use at least some City assistance with publicity and marketing if nothing else. 
Jim Suber reported that an 80 foot floating dock will be installed in the next couple of weeks on Exchange Island under the Mathews Bridge to give access to the recently-installed picnic tables. Boy Scout and Jacksonville University groups have cut nature trails on the island and picnic shelters are in the future plans for the island. Mr. Suber also reported on the ideas for several marinas on the Southbank downtown (The District, Strand and Peninsula properties, Chart House property) that would increase public access.
The group discussed the need for a fundamental change of attitude about the importance of the river – Jacksonville citizens need to take the river to heart and make it a point of pride and emphasis for the community. Ms. Surface talked about the need to grow ridership and attention to the available opportunities. Capt. Suber noted the need for a combination of sufficient docking facilities, boats and ridership to make the water taxi and dinner cruise businesses successful. There is a chicken-and-egg problem of which has to come first. Marshal Adkison felt that the City needs to do more through its Sports and Entertainment and Special Events offices to support existing activities such as the Kingfish Tournament that have a long history but are suffering in recent years. If the City placed more emphasis on the event it might generate more coverage by the Times-Union and the local television stations. The fact that federal law controls the use of the river in downtown Jacksonville was discussed as a detriment to holding events such as the Poker Run and powerboat races in downtown. 
Identified challenges to increased use of the river include insufficient docking facilities, manatee protection zones, speed limits, insufficient support for existing events and insufficient public knowledge of and interest in river activities.
Public Comment
John Nooney reported that new Congressman John Rutherford recently met with the Offshore Fishing Club to discuss federal fishing regulations and their impact on Jacksonville. He pointed out the opportunities for public water access offered the Jacksonville Shipyard and Metropolitan Park properties, particularly the existing shipyard piers that could be good public fishing sites.
Next meeting
February 14th at 10:30 a.m.
Meeting Adjourned: 11:51 a.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research Division
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